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President Report 

February 2014 
 

Annual Electors Meeting  

Thankyou to the community 

members who attended the recent 

Annual Electors meeting, this 

year held at the Function and  

Recreation Centre and including a 

slide show of various activities 

over the last 12 months.  

 

In addition to the “statutory  

requirement” of these meetings, 

the Shire of Beverley take the  

opportunity to provide an update 

of events and activities, answer an 

array of questions (which  

generally aren’t related to the  

Annual Report) and enjoy  

informal interaction between 

community members, Councillors 

and senior staff once the meeting 

is concluded. 

 

You may have seen an article 

written recently by the President 

of the Western Australian Local 

G o v e r n m e n t  A s s o c i a t i o n  

questioning the need for these  

annual meetings which are a  

statutory requirement to present 

the previous financial year  

Annual Report to electors. It  

represents a period which has 

concluded 6 months prior and has 

already been endorsed by Council 

and submitted, as required by  

legislation, to the Department of 

Local Government.  

 

Although our meeting took 

around an hour, the statutory 

component took 8 minutes with a 

small number of attendees, so one 

does wonder about the time and 

cost in holding these meetings 

when the Annual Report is  

readily available,  Council  

meetings commence with public 

question time, and the newly  

legislated Integrated Planning 

Framework requires Local  

Government to have a Strategic 

Community Plan, which is  

developed  and  rev iewed  

f o l l o w i n g  c o m m u n i t y  

consultation. 

 

2013 Variety Christmas  

Concert and Christmas Light 

Competition 

Due to the earlier time frame for 

submitting notes for the January 

Blarney (and now perhaps  

becoming a distant memory for 

some!) I would like to make  

mention of the enjoyable  

Christmas event held at the  

Platform Theatre in December 

and thank Beverley Station Arts 

for putting this together for the 

community to enjoy. Thankyou 

also to everyone who participated 

in  t he  Chr i s tmas  Ligh t  

competition which once again 

created a lot of interest and  

talented displays, and to Valery 

Seeber for her enthusiasm  

co-ordinating this project. 

 

State Government Cuts to 

Road Funding 

Recently announced State  

Government cuts to road funding 

are very disappointing and of 

great concern. The underfunded 

road task is an ongoing challenge 

as many roads in the State were 

not built for the type and volume 

of traffic now accessing them and 

they remain Local Government 

responsibility.  

 

Leeuwin Sailing Challenge 

The Shire’s Community Grants 

Programme provided sponsorship 

for Noah Leonhardt to participate 

in a Leeuwin Youth Explorer 

challenge. Councillors have since 

been treated to an enlightening 

presentation by Noah of his  

experiences aboard the sailing 

ship during his week-long trip of 

a lifetime. 

 

Council Meeting 

The first Council meeting for 

2014 will be held on Tuesday 

25th February. 

 

Dee Ridgway 

Shire President 

 Travelling Overseas or around Australia? 
To book a holiday of a lifetime 
Contact your local travel professional 
 

Catherine Riches 
 

 

Tel: (61)8 9647-2173 Email: broker3@bigpond.com 
Travel Associates Australia Pty Ltd - Licence Nbr:9TA1188 

Member of Travelscene American Express 

 

 CARPET & LOUNGE       
SUITE  CLEANING 

                  It’s Spring Cleaning Time! 
 

  * Carpets Cleaned    *  Stripping & Sealing Floors 
  *  Lounge Suites Cleaned Like New *  Vinyl 
  *  Car Upholstery & Carpets Cleaned    *  Wood Phone Colin Today on 
  *  House Total Clean When Moving *  Slate 0417 971 786 
  *  Fire & Water Damage Clean Up   Email  colgrant1@bigpond.com 

 

 
 
 

 
To view or download a full  

colour version of the Beverley  
Blarney go to www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

For advertising price rates, sizes and  
deadlines. 

mailto:broker3@bigpond.com
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TRAILS MASTER PLAN  
INVITATION TO COMMUNITY MEETING 

 

The Shire of Beverley has commissioned Mike Maher of Transplan Pty Ltd (recreation trail 
planning and design specialist) to prepare a Trails Master Plan for the Shire of Beverley. 
 
The purpose of the Master Plan is to develop a strategy for the future development and  
maintenance of a series of trails throughout the Shire – to cater primarily for activities such as 
walking and off road cycling (mountain biking). 
 
It is important that key stakeholders and interested people in the community have an  
opportunity to contribute to the shaping of this important trail strategy. 
 
You and your colleagues are invited to attend a community meeting with Mike Maher to  
discuss a range of matters impacting on the Trails Master Plan, including: 
 

 The location, condition and level of use of existing trails in the Shire. 

 The need for additional trails and where these might be developed. 

 Constraints and barriers to trail use, and management and maintenance issues. 

 
The details of the Community Meeting are: 
 

 Date:  Wednesday 19th February 2014 

 Time:  5:30pm 

 Place:  Amenities Building, (Recreation Grounds, Forrest Street) 

 
The meeting will be primarily used to discuss general and detailed issues and concerns  
relating to existing trails, and to discuss possible new trails and to seek input on priority  
projects. There will also be an opportunity for those attending to provide information on  
historical matters that could be considered for inclusion on interpretive panels along any  
existing and proposed trails. 
 
Please make a diary note of the meeting! By attending the community meeting, you have the 
opportunity to contribute to the future development of trails within the Shire of Beverley. Do 
not miss the chance to have your say. 
 
For further information, please contact Ali Lewis at the Shire of Beverley via email at  
execassist@beverley.wa.gov.au or by phone on 9646 1200. 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY - BUSHFIRE BRIGADES 
 

FOR ALL FIRE EMERGENCIES  CALL 000 
 

Fire Control Officers (FCO) 

 
 

HARVEST BAN HOTLINE:  9646 0145 
 

HARVEST BAN OFFICERS 
 

 
 
 

OPERATIONS MANAGER NORTHAM DFES 
 

 

 
 

Beverley Community Emergency Service Manager: 
 

Justin Corrigan                      9646 1200                         0427 057 719 

Chief FCO Bruce Kilpatrick 9646 4004 0428 464 006 

Deputy Chief FCO Robert Fisher 9647 2045 0427 472 045 

Central Brigade Darren Boyle 9646 1240 0428 932 711 

North East Brigade Lincoln Murray 9641 6146 0428 211 371 

South East Brigade Deane Aynsley 9646 6246 0428 466 246 

Avondale Brigade Andrew Shaw 9648 1022 0428 481 022 

Dale - Kokeby Brigade Bill Cleland 9647 2054 0428 472 054 

Dale West Brigade Paul Schilling 9647 1008 0427 158 908 

Chief FCO Bruce Kilpatrick 9646 4004 0428 464 006 

Deputy Chief FCO Robert Fisher 9647 2045 0427 472 045 

Avondale Brigade Andrew Shaw 9648 1022 0428 481 022 

Sven Anderson (District Manager) 9690 2300 0429 922 062 

FIRE AMBULANCE & POLCE 000 
VOLUNTEER  BUSHFIRE & 
TOWN FIRE&RESCUE 

000 

SES 132 500 
HOSPITAL 

POLICE 

9646 3200 

9646 3333 

Western Australian Wyandotte Fanciers  

Association (Inc) 
Office Bearers for 2014  

President - Gaenor Carter (Beverley) Vice President - Kaylene Watts (Mundaring)  

Secretary - Vacant Treasurer - Kaylene Watts (Mundaring)   

Chief Steward - Bevan Carter (Beverley) Show Coordinator - Gaenor Carter (Beverley) 

Newsletter - Tasman Doornbusch (Harvey) Newsletter Typing - Shauna MacKenzies (Gidgegannup) 

Catering - Coral Mahony (Narrogin)                                           
 

22nd Annual Show 

Date: Saturday 13 September 2014 

Venue: Beverley, Poultry Shed at Showgrounds 

Judge: Mr Noel Nelson, Bundaberg Queensland 
 

Donations of trophies for special awards welcome. 
 

Gaenor Carter 

President 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
 

CUSTOMER SERVICE OFFICER 
(JOB SHARE) 

 
Applications are invited from suitably qualified persons to fill the above 
position for 5 days a fortnight. 
 
The successful applicant will be responsible for providing a first point of 
contact for Council in all library, cashier and reception services. Other  
duties include police licensing, banking and word processing. 
 
It is essential that the applicant has excellent customer relation and  
communications skills and is computer literate. Experience in library  
systems, front counter reception and cashier duties are desirable but not 
essential as training will be provided. 
 
The successful applicant must be able to attend a 5 day training course in 
Perth from Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 2014 and hold a 
current Police Clearance (no older than three months). 
 
A copy of the position description and selection criteria can be obtained by 
contacting Gail Moulton or Sheridan Irvine on 9646 1200 or via email to 
admin@beverley.wa.gov.au 
 
Written applications addressing the selection criteria should be  
received no later than 4.00pm Friday 7 February 2014 and  
addressed to: 

Mr Stephen Gollan 
Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20 

BEVERLEY WA 6304 

Wanted Pastoral Lease  

Beverley Westdale Area 

1 Year up to 500 acres 

Call 0408 304 378 or 

0428 112 254 

FOR SALE 
 

Holden Commodore Sedan 

Exec 3.8lt $1000 
 

Boat 17ft Fibreglass All WC  

55 Evinrude (running as is) 

$1200 
 

Buggy KL 250 (not running) 

$150 
 

Caravan 26ft Un/Lic, Air Con  

Double Bed 3 Singles  

Good Site Van $1200  

 

Phone 0429 646 155  

FOR SALE 
 

Current season  

Pea Straw Bales  

$9 per bale 

 

Excellent Garden 

Mulch 

 

Deliveries available  

between 31 January -  

11 February 2014 

 

Phone:  0414 731 338 

Or 9646 0906 

mailto:admin@beverley.wa.gov.au
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BEVERLEY VISITORS’ CENTRE 
 

Belated best wishes to the Residents of Beverley for 2014. 
Unfortunately due to several commitments in the middle of 
December I failed to present a Visitor Centre report to meet 
the Blarney deadline. 

 
Our thanks go out to Neil who has resigned as a Volunteer, after many years 
of great work – thank you Neil for your years of volunteering - we will miss 
you. 
 
With people away or taking breaks we are again back to the old Chestnut of 
inviting new volunteers to join us.  
 
The Shire has had enquiries as to what we actually do at the Visitors’ Centre. 
Apart from the fact that we do ‘meet and greet’ many lovely people - I 
suggest to anyone to come in and see.  
 
Our responsibilities also include - purchasing and restocking souvenirs,  
replenishing of Beverley brochures, postcards, etc and organising the  
re-printing of same when stocks are running low. In fact we have just  
organised the reprinting of the Beverley Brochures. The new brochures have 
been updated and are now being distributed. We also keep in touch with  
other Bureaux with updates. Banking and accounting of all expenditure and 
income is another part of our duties. 
 
The Museum has a dedicated volunteer who has put in hours of extra time 
bringing our displays back to their former glory – A very BIG thank you to 
John. 
 
Our ideas for 2014 are many. Currently we are in the process of having a 
plaque made to identify the Vampire outside the Centre. An update of the 
Tourist Bay is a must and we have ideas for that in conjunction with the 
Shire. The ideas go on and on but as ‘manpower’ is a factor in all these ideas 
we are limited to what we can achieve - so you can see extra help is always 
welcome. 
 
Technically we were closed over the Christmas/New Year period, however, 
we were requested to open on 27 December for a group of 24 Chinese  
Salvation Army people - Happy and delightful people with cameras clicking 
constantly. Straight on their heels was a South African Family of 10 members 
who went into raptures about the Museum. They were very impressed that a 
small town such as Beverley had such a Museum - all worth opening for. 
 
Since then, in spite of the heat, we have had a steady flow of visitors  
especially grandchildren of local residents. 
 
Once again, a huge thanks to all of our volunteers - they truly are  
appreciated and without them our doors would be closed. 

 

BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 
Wednesday 

9.15am - 5.00pm 
 

129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

BEVERLEY JUNIOR  
NETBALL CLUB 

The Beverley Junior Netball Club are 
pleased to announce that they were one of 

the successful recipients of  
The Junior Sports Grant Opportunity from  

The Hotel Beverley  worth $1,500. 
 

Funds received will be used to purchase 2 
agility ladders for training and dress uniforms 

plus bibs for the teams when they play  
competition matches. 

 

Thank you Mr John Maxwell for your kind  
contribution to our club. 

John Maxwell (Hotel Beverley), Kana Moulton, Natalie Ashworth 

(President Ladies Netball Club), Kasey Ashworth and Jessi Kady. 
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AVON DRILLING 
SERVICE 

 
Mick Lewis 

Ph: 9572 7828 
Mob: 0427 814 055 

 
Brenton Legg 

Mob: 0404 708 979 
 

WATER BORES 
BORE DEVELOPMENT 
MINI EXCAVATOR HIRE 
POST HOLE DRILLING 

 

Some exciting New Changes for all Holden Customers!! 
 

On 1
st
 November 2013 the Holden business previously owned and operated 

by Lewis Motors in Northam was taken over by Bryan and Joanne Lee, the 
owners and operators of Northam Toyota for the past 13 years. 
 

A new dealership offering modern and comfortable facilities will be built on 
the corner of Peel Terrace and Oliver Street in Northam (Next to Mitre 10).  
Building will commence early in the New Year and we hope to have it  
finished by the end of April 2014.  We are looking forward to bringing the 
same standard and quality of building to Holden that we currently have at 
Northam Toyota.   
 

Our new Holden car sales yard is currently operating where the new  
dealership is to be built, on the corner of Oliver Street and Peel Terrace.  
We will continue to operate the Service Department at 9 Yilgarn Avenue 
until the new building is completed.  
 

Our New Car Sales Manager, Chris Allert, a long term Northam resident will 
help you with all your new cars sales enquiries in a friendly and professional 
manner. 
 

We have appointed several new staff to the business and undertake to bring 
to the Holden business in Northam a new level of professionalism and  
standard of service that will meet your expectations for both new and  
existing Holden owners. 
 

As a previous or intending Holden customer, we look forward to meeting 
with you over the next few months but also to bringing to the Avon region 
and Wheatbelt a new revitalised Holden business with energy and a very 
strong focus on customer service. 
 

Exciting times ahead!! If you have any queries please do not hesitate to 
contact us on 9622 1188. 
 

Kind Regards, 
Bryan Lee 
DEALER PRINCPAL 

 

NORTHAM HOLDEN 

WD & LM SLEEP 

Kokeby Concrete 

House tank and shed pads, laser level to engineered 
specifications, also bobcat site work, block cleanups 

and post hole digger. 

M: 0429 461 314 

 

 

 

Beverley Horse 

and Pony Club 

Joining Day 
 

(Just two legged members 

on this day – No ponies/

horses until first rally) 

Saturday 22 February. 

 

10 am - 12 noon @ the 

Pony Club Grounds  

(back of the town oval). 

 

New members welcome.  

 

All enquiries please 

email or phone 

Tess Hawke on  

9646 0760 or 

keely@westnet.com.au 
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Open Thursday to Monday from 6.00am 

Closed Tuesday and Wednesday 

 

Fresh Bread, Rolls, Pies, Pasties, Doughnuts 

and Salad Rolls made daily. 

 

Phone Angie for orders 0427 106 742 

 

 

 

Beverley Horse 

and Pony Club 
 

Horse and Pony  
Dentistry Services 

 
  

Each year the Beverley Horse 
and Pony Club organise an  
opportunity for equine owners to 
get their horse/pony dentistry up 
to date with Gary Crispin  who is 
a Equine Dentist (he uses hand 
tools to file the horses teeth) and  
Heartlands Veterinary Hospital 
provides equine 'power float' 
dentistry (power file), oil  
d r e n c h i n g  a n d  t e t a n u s  
vaccination. 
  
If you are interested in  
either of these services please 
contact Tess Hawke before the 
14 February so our club can  
determine is there is enough  
interest to co-ordinating a date in 
March. 

  

All enquiries please email or 

phoneTess Hawke on  

9646 0760 or 

keely@westnet.com.au 

SOUTHERN AVON LADIES  

DARTS ASSOCIATION 

(SALDA) 

 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Monday 17 February 2014 

 

7pm at Freemason’s Tavern 

 

Old, new and interested players are 

all welcome to attend. 

 

All enquiries  

Contact Jo Copping 

0438 972 335 
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Challenged by Choice on Leeuwin Voyage 

 
Early in 2013, the Leeuwin Ocean Adventure Foundation 
came to the York District High School to tell students about 
the Youth Explorer Voyage on the STS Leeuwin sailing ship.  I 
knew I enjoyed being out on the water in my Dad’s tinny, 
fishing on holidays, so I decided to ask my parents if I could 
give it a try. 
 
I applied for and was successful in receiving a Children’s 
Trust Scholarship towards the voyage which was set for  
December 2013.  I also received sponsorship from the  
Beverley Shire, Beverley Lions Club, the Beverley Weight 
Watchers and my parents. So on Monday 16 December, I 
stood nervously on the dock at the B Shed Fremantle, looking 
at a ship that did not look big enough for the forty odd youth 
standing right along side me. I farewelled my mum who was 
there to see me off and walked over the gangway.  After  
several hours of safety training and settling into our bunks, 
we set the heading and set sail. 
 
The first night we anchored near Rottnest Island where we 
spent the night getting to know each other.  My first challenge came when I was asked to climb to the 
second highest gallant (top square sail) to tie up the sail.  It was extremely high and I was very  
nervous.  
 
On the second day we had a great breakfast cooked by chef Aidan, then got straight into ‘happy hour’ 
which is cleaning the ship.  We lifted anchor and sailed west. In total we sailed approximately 125 
miles west, and then zigzagged back towards Rottnest. Seasickness was a problem because of the 
rough swell with myself and many other sailors having to be clipped to the spew line.   
 
My achievements throughout the sail included climbing to the highest point on the ship, the main 
mast, where only those who successfully climb it can read the message at the top. I met some  
awesome people including a group of youth from Karratha and I hope to have many of these as good 
friends for a long time. On the Leeuwin voyage I pulled ropes, set sails, furled sails, did team games 

and learnt about tacking and wearing the ship as well as many  
other sailing techniques.  I accomplished things that I never 
thought I would attempt, and am very proud of myself. The voyage 
teaches you how to work in a team, alongside other people, and to 
trust others. We sailed back into Fremantle to a crowd of families 
and friends at lunchtime on Sunday 22 December.  We left nervous 
sailors and came home warriors.  
 
This was a fantastic experience! It challenged me and I learnt a lot 
and I am very grateful to the Shire of Beverley, the Beverley Lions 
Club, the Beverley Weight Watchers and my parents  for  
sponsoring me. I am now eligible to return to sail on the Leeuwin 
as a volunteer Trainee Watch Leader. I would recommend the 
Youth Explorer Voyage to anyone. 
 
 
Noah Leonhardt 
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2012 

Mobile: 0418 904 013 

We have been quite quiet  
during January with several 
people still away on holidays?  
 
On our first day back we did a 
thorough clean up of the 
rooms  after being vacant for 
several weeks. Our display of 
quilts has been rearranged to  
freshen our work area so now 
we are ready to get down to 
lots of sewing. 
 
It was lovely for us to have a 
new lady come last week. It is 
always good when new faces 
come along as everyone has 
their own unique abilities to 
bring to the group. Anyone 
else who is interested in  
coming along on a Tuesday at 
10am at our rooms at  
Avondale, you will be made 
most welcome. 
 
One of our plans this year is 
to take part in workshops to   
further develop our skills and 
learn new ones. So if you 
would like to learn something 
new come and join us. Some 
ladies are busy preparing 
some items for sale at Easter 
when we will have a display 
and stall at the Dead Finish. 
 
For further information please 
phone either Catharina Turle 
(president) on 9646 0876 or 
Jan Sherwood (secretary) on 
9646 0796. 
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Lindsey Doyle 

Ph: 0422 300 338 
; 

PO Box 450 BEVERLEY  fax: 9647 2010  email: dtworx@westnet. com.au 

 

 

 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICER 
(PERMANENT PART TIME) 

 
 

Applications are invited from suitably qualified persons to fill the above position for 3 days  
(24 hours) per week. 
 
The successful applicant will be responsible for supporting the activities of the Shire of  
Beverley through the implementation of community development, economic development,  
business and tourism programmes as identified by the Chief Executive Officer. 
 
It is essential that the applicant has Qualifications/Experience in the following areas: 
 

 Funding application preparation or similar; 

 Experience in dealing with a wide range of Community Organisations and Groups; 

 Experience in dealing with Government Agencies, Statutory Bodies and working in a 

community environment; 

 Current Driver’s Licence. 

 
A copy of the position description and selection criteria can be obtained by contacting  
Reception on 9646 1200 or via email to admin@beverley.wa.gov.au . 
 
Written applications, addressing the selection criteria should be received no later than  
4.00pm Friday 21 February 2014 and are to be addressed to: 
 

Mr Stephen Gollan 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20 
BEVERLEY WA 6304 

 

THANKYOU 
 

John Starling and his 

family thanks our friends 
and neighbours for their 

support and condolences 
on the passing of our son 

and brother John  
Raymond Jnr, aged 35.   

 

John was hit with a blunt 
instrument on June 8 

2013.  Victorian Police 
are still awaiting a  

coroners report before 
charges can be laid. 

mailto:admin@beverley.wa.gov.au
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ARE YOU INTERESTED IN THE FUTURE OF THE  
BEVERLEY OPPORTUNITY SHOP? 

 

The Beverley Opportunity Shop, run by the volunteers of The Beverley Hospital Auxiliary, has provided a much needed service 
in the Shire of Beverley for over 64 years and is now in danger of having to go into recess or close permanently. 
 
CAN YOU HELP US? PLEASE READ ON. 
 
THE PURPOSE OF THE SHOP IS THREE—FOLD 

 

 FIRSTLY, IT PROVIDES MUCH NEEDED FUNDS TO OUR LOCAL HOSPITAL AND ALLIED HEALTH SERVICES. 
These funds provide equipment, furniture, soft furnishings, linen, and other items for use in the Hospital, The Frail and 
Aged Lodge, Meals-on-Wheels, HACC, Speech/Occupational and Physiotherapy units. 
For example, funds spent over the last 5 years are approx. $15,000 and purchases include: 
 
Frail and Aged Lodge 
* Furniture and curtains for the lounge/community room 
* Sound equipment and a flat screen TV 
* Coffee table 
* A complete replacement of all bedroom and bathroom linen 
* Christmas gifts every year to the residents 
 
Hospital 
* Chairs for the waiting room 
* I.V. trolley 
* Shower trolley 
* Digital thermometers 
* Weighing chair 
* Microwave for the Palliative Care room and total refurbishment is underway 
* Gifts every year for the patients 
 
Ancillary Services 
* Meals on Wheels trays and eskies 
* Toys for the Speech Therapy waiting room 
* Linen for the nurse’s quarters 
* Lightweight wheelchairs for volunteers. 
“THE FUNDS RAISED IN THE TOWN STAY IN THE TOWN” 

 

 SECONDLY, THE OPPORTUNITY SHOP SERVES AS A RECYCLING CENTRE 
 We have a dedicated team of “sorters” who spend hours carefully sorting through the huge amount of pre-worn clothes 

and goods donated by you, the local householders. This means that you don’t have to cart your unwanted goods to Perth 
or add them to waste at the dump and you can instantly rid yourself of clutter! Our helpers ensure that only good,  
quality, clean, undamaged second-hand items are sold. Unsuitable stock is sent to charities in Perth or disposed of and 
the stock is changing all the time. The Op Shop provides a “second home” for unwanted goods that still have some life 
left in them. Items of men’s/women’s/children’s/baby clothing, linen, curtains, toys, puzzles, games and books, pictures, 
jewellery and crockery…...all can be found in the Op Shop. 

  “ONE MAN”S TRASH IS ANOTHER MAN’S TREASURER” 
 

 THIRDLY, THE OP SHOP PROVIDES A PLACE WHERE CHEAP, PRE-USED GOODS ARE AVAILABLE TO THRIFTY SHOPPERS 
WHO ARE UNABLE OR DON’T WANT TO PAY “TOP DOLLAR 

 

 Whether it be cheap work clothes, jackets, baby clothes, collectables, crockery for the home (or the second home),  
elusive fashion labels, one-off formal dresses and suits, school uniforms, kitchen utensils, dress-ups for the B & S 
Ball….you’ll find it at The Opportunity Shop. A bagful of goodies for the entire family for AS LITTLE AS $5 OR $10! 

 
 The Beverley Shire has sponsored the Opportunity Shop for 6 and a half years by providing a spacious and well located 

rent-free venue from which we can trade, firstly at The Old School Building (currently CRC) and for the past 3 years at The 
Child Health Centre. We have been extremely appreciative of this gesture of goodwill. The Shire has willingly made the 
building secure, tended to minor repairs and painted and maintained the buildings and garden for us. 
Due to the dangerous deterioration of interior of the Child Health Centre and the uncertainty of its future, this  
arrangement will cease after Easter and WE WILL BE HOMELESS……..unless we can find a new venue and attract  
new sponsor(s) to help us pay the rent. 

 
                                  Continued on next page (page 13) 
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Specialising in: 

 Gyprock Fixing & Flushing 

 Cornice Installation &  

Repairs 

 Sagging Ceilings & Removal 

 Cracks in Ceilings & Walls 

  General Flushing & Repair 

Work  

WG CEILINGS  

Phone Wayne Giesemann 

0413 091 109 

Lic. No. 000797 

The Hospital Auxiliary is searching 

for an unoccupied building of at least 2 
reasonably sized rooms in a  
well-suited location (preferably main 
street) and a benefactor with whom 
we can enter into an arrangement to 
offset some or all of the rent payment. 
 

We have been quoted figures of $100 
and over per week to rent a vacant 
building in Vincent Street. If the  
Auxiliary is forced to pay weekly rent 
from our minimal takings (we open for 
sales 2 hours a week), our volunteers 
will be working to simply pay the rent. 
There will be very few dollars  
remaining to donate to the Hospital 
Services in our own town. 
 

For this reason, we hope there may be 
a property owner who can offer us a 
rent free home or a sponsor who can 
commit to paying all or part of our rent 
for a set period of time e.g. 2 years or 
longer. 
 

The Op Shop is a valuable asset to our 
community members, whether that be 
as a support for the patients and  
residents of the Lodge, Hospital and 
Allied Health Services (potentially, that 
could be you) or as a bargain  
basement for those in need or simply as 
a drop-off point for unwanted goods. 
Please consider whether you might be 
in a position to enter into a short/long 
term arrangement with The Beverley 
Hospital Auxiliary to maintain the  
presence of The Opportunity Shop. 
 

Please contact Vicki Glassby (President) 
9646 0729 
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Station Gallery and Platform Theatre News 

Station Gallery  

Unfortunately due to depleted water pressure the garden has suffered this summer, but while some of us 

have been taking refuge from the soaring heat by heading to the coast, activity at the Station has not come to 

a standstill.  

 

Artist-in-Residence  
Our December artist Danielle Smith thoroughly enjoyed her time in Beverley, including Christmas  

hospitality, and returned to California with the promise of returning soon.  And now to our next artist, 

another young lady Jasmin Chouikha who is from Portugal and staying at the Station with her little daughter 

for the remainder of January and half of February.  Then arriving mid February, just for two weeks we  

welcome Sandie McKee, a writer from USA. 

 

 Writers Workshop  
Maybe you should write!  Would you like to write advertising copy?  Maybe you’re very good at  

describing how things work?  Have you ever thought about who writes the speeches for political folks?  

Would you like to tell a personal experience or family story? What about that novel or short story collection 

you’ve been planning? At this workshop you will play with many different types of writing and discover your own 

author’s voice.  

 

Make your fiction writing live!—This two-part session helps writers develop characters, dialog and scenes that 

captivate readers with their accurate and vivid representations. We will use personality studies, creative  

visualization techniques, scene-blocking approaches and “touch it” activities to inspire you to create rich  

descriptions, lively dialog and engaging action.  Your readers will pay you the best compliment a writer can  

receive, “I couldn’t put it down!” 

 

Workshop leader, Sandra McKee, has sold over 40,000 books worldwide including professional development, 

trade and fiction genres through major publishers.  In addition, she has helped thousands of students,  

business professionals and aspiring authors find that “rare air” place in writing:  the point at which creativity 

meets craft. 

 

FREE WRITING WORKSHOPS! Our next artist in residence from America, Sandy McKee is holding two  

workshops at the Station Gallery for all aspiring writers out there! 

 

WORKSHOP ONE:  Tuesday 18th & Wednesday 19th February. 6.30 - 8.30 pm. WRITING IN MANY FIELDS- 

explores different types & genres of writing to broaden the perception of  "authorship". Techniques for  

technical/professional, marketing/advertising and fiction will be practised. 

 

WORKSHOP TWO: Tuesday 25th & Wednesday 26th February. 6.30 - 8.30 pm. TECHNIQUES OF  

AUTHENTIC FICTION- this session helps writers develop characters, dialog and scenes that captivate  

readers with their accurate and vivid representations. We will combine visual and tactile techniques to create 

rich descriptions, lively dialog and engaging action. 

 

For more information contact Marylou on 0427085511 or hutchinson@wn.com.au  

 
Artists in Residence programme for the remainder 2012 and 2014: 
January & February - Jasmin Chouikha - painter (Portugal) 

February - Sandy McKee - writer (USA) 

March - Gabby Laurent - photographer (UK) 

April - Janet Pfeiffer – mixed media artist (Perth) 

May - Lisa Reilly & Graeme Burge - ceramicist (Perth) 

mailto:hutchinson@wn.com.au
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June - Marlish Glorie - writer (Perth) 

September - Dave & Sandra Conlin – watercolourist, and James Larkins – printmaker (Perth) 

October - Mervyn Beamish - artist (Perth) 

 

For further information regarding residencies keep an eye on the Bulletin and/or contact Artist in Residence 

Coordinator Marylou Hutchinson on 9647 1027 / 0427 085 511 or email: hutchinson@wn.com.au  

 

If you wish to become a member of Beverley Station Arts Inc (Friend of the Station) please see treasurer 

Pauline at the Newsagency, phone 96461042. Membership forms can also be downloaded from 

www.beverleywa.com (NB cheques to be made payable to Beverley Station Arts) and send to PO Box 112,  

Beverley 6304. 

 

Beverley Station Singers  

The Station Singers  enjoyed positive comments from the Christmas concert with a few extending 

keenness to join the choir. This is good!  Anyone interested in joining the choir contact Sarah Miller -  

Phone 96464066 or email miller@reachnet.com.au  

 

Platform Theatre  

The Family Christmas Concert on Saturday 21st December was huge - well over 300 attended (being a free 

event no one was counting tickets at gate) compared to the small crowd at the screening of “The Sapphires” on 

Saturday 11 January. Never the less, the movie was a fun evening picnicking under the stars with a gentle 

breeze taking away the blast of the day's heat, our thanks to Tim for providing such good surround sound. 

 

QUEEN & FREDDIE MERCURY TRIBUTE by BOHEMIAN RHAPSODY 

Yes!! Coming soon to the Platform Theatre are Thomas Crane and his band Bohemian Rhapsody performing 

Queen and Freddie Mercury hits from the 70s through to the 90s with all the flamboyance and theatrics of 

the great legend. 

 

Press release presented by Entertainment Direct: 

Thomas Crane made his appearance on Australia’s Got Talent and in 2011 made it to the finals as a tribute  

artist to the late GREAT Freddie Mercury. Since then Thomas’s absolute talent is taking him around the world 

touring with his band Bohemian Rhapsody playing the best of Queen and Freddie Mercury hits. There is only 

ONE Queen tribute band in the world that does justice to Queen and Freddie Mercury; with over four million 

hits on YouTube, you be the judge! Queen Fans all over the world ask WHY Thomas Crane has yet to perform 

with the original members? One day soon, Thomas is ready trust they are, LOL. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch? 

v=a735OWuCJk&list=PLqn5fsArNnFAr96TvQJziRmXdZXwtgytF&feature=mh_lolz  

SO....... 

 WHAT: QUEEN & FREDDIE MERCURY TRIBUTE by BOHEMIAN RHAPSODY 

 WHERE: Beverley Platform Theatre 

 WHEN: Saturday 15 February 

 TIME: Gates open 6.30, Entertainment Commences 8.00pm 

 COST: $40 pre-booked or $45 at the gate. Children under 15 half price 

 TICKETS: Available from Beverley Newsagency or ONLINE BOOKINGS: www.trybooking.com/DKMN 

 Food and coffee vans 

Licenced Event, Strictly NO BYO, Under 18’s must be accompanied by parent/legal guardian 

OPERA ON THE PLATFORM 

Also coming soon is OPERA ON THE PLATFORM on Saturday 8th March with members of West Australian  

Opera performing many well-known songs that will thrill everyone. This is a marvellous opportunity for those 

yet to experience the “power of opera” and opera lovers alike. There will be more information in the next  

Blarney re the atists (Mary-Attracta Connolly – Soprano, Anne Millar - Mezzo-Soprano, Mark Alderson –  

Baritone, and Pianist Tommaso Pollio), but for now:  

mailto:hutchinson@wn.com.au
http://www.beverleywa.com
mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a735OWuCJk&list=PLqn5fsArNnFAr96TvQJziRmXdZXwtgytF&feature=mh_lolz
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a735OWuCJk&list=PLqn5fsArNnFAr96TvQJziRmXdZXwtgytF&feature=mh_lolz
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  OPERA ON THE PLATFORM 

 Beverley Platform Theatre 

 Saturday 8 March 

 Gates open 6.30, Entertainment Commences 8.00pm 

 $40 pre-booked or $45 at the gate. Children under 15 half price 

 Tickets available from Beverley Newsagency or ONLINE BOOKINGS: www.trybooking.com/DWGE 

 Food available and coffee van 

 Complimentary glass of champagne on arrival 
 

Licenced Event, Strictly NO BYO, Under 18’s must be accompanied by parent/legal guardian 

If you would like to be included on the email list for notification of coming events (so you can forward to 

friends), email secretary Sarah Miller miller@reachnet.com.au 

 

Dates to mark on your Calendar: 
February: Saturday 15th QUEEN & FREDDIE MERCURY TRIBUTE by BOHEMIAN RHAPSODY 

March: Saturday 8th OPERA ON THE PLATFORM 

April: Saturday 5th A VERY POTTER PANTOMIME Comedy Drama by Bare Naked Theatre 
April: Thursday 17th - Monday 21st April  46TH ANNUAL ART PURCHASE EXHIBITION  

April: Saturday 19th PLATFORM EASTER MARKETS - art & craft, gourmet food & music. 

June: Sunday 1st CALENDAR GIRLS (to be presented at the Beverley Town Hall) 

 

Station Gallery Open Hours  

11.00am – 3.00pm  

Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday                                                                                                                         
Jenny Broun, President, Beverley Station Arts 

96461500 / 0419040063 / brounj@westnet.com.au 

mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
mailto:brounj@westnet.com.au
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OPENING HOURS: Monday – Friday 8.30am – 4.00pm 
132 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 
Phone: 08 9646 1600 Fax: 08 9646 1295 
Email: beverley@crc.net.au  Website: www.beverley.crc.net.au 
 

TRAINING IN 2014 
iPad & Smart Phone Training 
Did you get a iPad for Christmas and don’t have a clue of  where or 
how to start?  Learn how to set up, connect to WiFi, connect your 
emails, take photo’s and more.  We are offering group courses or  
individual training. Call 9646 1600 to book or register your interest, 
cost $30 and remember to bring in your iPad.   
TUESDAY 11 February 2014 
iPad’s explained 10am 
Andriod tablet’s 1pm 
SMART Phone training 2pm 
 
‘What’s On In Easter In Beverley’ 
Would you like your business or community group event to be  
published in this years ‘What’s On In Easter In Beverley’ brochure?  On 
20—24 March thousands of people attend the annual Perth Camping 
and Caravan Expo at the Claremont Showgrounds, which provides a 
fabulous opportunity to showcase Beverley’s Easter Weekend.   Call in 
and see Amor before 28 February to book your advertising spot now. 
 
Welcome to Beverley Packs May 2014 
All community groups are encouraged to submit joining information to 
the CRC so we are able to include your details in a ‘Welcome to  
Beverley’ pack that will be handed to new residents.  This is a great 
opportunity for new residents to see what is available around town.  
Welcome to Beverley lunches will be held on a quarterly basis to meet 
and greet new residents.  
 
Broadband for Seniors Program 
It is with great pleasure to announce Beverley CRC has partnered once 
with NEC Australia to provide our seniors ‘free’ internet and computer 
usage at the CRC until 2015.  If you would like to use these computers 
but do not have any computer experience, talk to one of our friendly 
staff today to book one-on-one lesson for $30 per hour. 
 
Wheatbelt Natural Resource Management (NRM)  
In 2013, the centre officially partnered with Wheatbelt NRM, we now 
stock the latest information and also have an educational display at 
the centre. Come in and check out the information of how to keep our 
environment and wildlife healthy for the future generations.   

 
 

Proudly Supported by 

mailto:beverley@crc.net.au
http://www.beverley.crc.net.au
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SAMBA - Card Game 
Welcome any ladies interested in learning the card game  

WHEN:  Saturdays  TIME:  1.00pm   WHERE:  CWA Hall, Dawson St. 
Afternoon Tea provided 

Enquiries 9646 1271 

PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES 
available to the community  

of Beverley 
 

You can refer yourself or your child to 
the following health professionals: 
 
∙Child Health Nurse - Phone 9646 3200 
to make an appointment, Hospital 
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an  
appointment time (attendance Fridays). 
 
∙Child / School Health – 9646 1210  
 
∙Dietetics –  9690 1320 
 
∙Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 
 
∙Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is  
required – Please send to PO Box 142, 
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Thursdays) 
 
∙Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142, Beverley or 
drop referral to the Beverley Hospital 
(attendance Fridays)  ** 
 
∙Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 
 
∙Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
 
 Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There 
may be a waiting time for services. 

 These services are provided by WA  
Country Health Service and are free of 
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first 
consultation but the WACHS/Beverley 
Health Service do not get involved in 
taking fee payments – only assisting 
at receiving the referrals for  
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals 
are usually faxed to the service  
provider, Como Podiatry, who  
contact the patient by phone and 
make an appointment). 

 If you have any concerns about your 
own health or your child’s health and 
development, please phone the  
relevant health professional to  
d i s c u s s  y o u r  c o n c e r n s .    
Alternatively, you can speak to the 
Child Health or School Health Nurse, 
or your GP, to discuss your concerns 
and to determine the most  
appropriate referral. 

 

Avon & Central Primary Health 
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 

BRIDGE - Card Game 
If you would like to come along and enjoy a game of 

bridge. We welcome all new members to join us. 
 

WHEN: Mondays TIME: 1.00pm WHERE: CWA Hall  
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GJ & VJ SEEBER 
trading as  

BEVERLEY PLUMBING 
& GAS SERVICES 

Established in Beverley since 1997 
Your Local Licensed Plumber and Gas Fitter 
Servicing Beverley & Surrounding Districts 

 
 
 

PLUMBING 
 ACCREDITED WATERWISE & ENVIROWEST PLUMBER 
 SEPTIC INSTALLATIONS 
 SEWERAGE CONVERSIONS 
 MAINTENANCE & INSTALLATION of all PLUMBING  

REQUIREMENTS 
 INCLUDING BACKFLOW INSTALLATION and TESTING 
 NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 HOLDS CLASS ‘A’ PLUMBERS LICENCE 

 
 
 

GAS FITTING 
 LICENSED (UNRESTRICTED) GAS FITTER for all ASPECTS of gas  
 MAINTENANCE and INSTALLATION 
 AUTHORISED SERVICE AGENT for ELECTROLUX 

 

 Mob: 0418 929 141 
 Fax: 9647 2109 
 Tel: 9647 2115 (after hours) 
 Email: krowdrah2@bigpond.com 
 
 

 
 Water Auth Lic No. PL216 
 Gas Lic No. 386 
 Back Flow Lic. 103 

 

 

 

 
York Estate Agents – (Beverley Division) 

Local Residential & Rural Experts, honest and caring for your  
requirements. Whatever you are looking for, be it your first home, or 
retirement home, a hobby farm, a dream block of land or investment.                      
               We can help with a can do Professional Attitude. 
 

Contact the Team at York Estate Agents for all your Real Estate  
requirements.   Office:  72 Avon Terrace York  WA  6302 

 

Residential: Helen Stubing 0407 964 611 Your Local Sales Rep 

  Rural: Michael Bawden 0403 268 158 FREE Appraisals 

 Rentals: Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011 
 Office: T:  9641 1335 F:  9641 1334 

 

Helen: Email: stubing@oceanbroadband.net 
 Office: yorkfn@westnet.com.au 
 Web:  www.yorkfn.com.au 

 

 

 

 

Natway  
Furniture & 

Constructions 
ABN: 62 824 726 465 

 
 

Wayne & Natalie  

Ashworth 

 
 

Qualified  
Carpenter & Joiner 

Tradesman 
 
 

General Building Work 
 

Furniture Construction 

& Restoration 
 

 

27 Brooking Street, 
Beverley 

 
Phone:  

08 9646 0159 
 

Mobile: 0417 973 415 

(Wayne) 

 
Mobile: 0429 491 039 

(Natalie) 

WORLD DAY 

OF PRAYER 

 
Friday 7 March 2014  

at 7pm 
Beverley CWA Hall 

 

‘Streams in the Desert’  
prepared by WOP  
Committee Egypt 

 

Everyone Welcome 
Enquiries 9646 0575 

mailto:stubing@oceanbroadband.net
mailto:yorkfn@westnet.com.au
http://www.yorkfn.com.au
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THE BEVERLEY LIONS CLUB 

 

 
 

Welcome to 2014, we hope everyone has had a very Happy Christmas and a safe New Years Eve.  

 

Well I guess all the celebrations are over now and we are all settling down to a successful 2014 (God willing). The 

Beverley Lions Club previously advised the community that it will be holding its first meeting for the new year on the 

20 February, this date however clashes with the first meeting of the RSL, we therefore will change our meeting 

date to the 13 February, and meet at 6.30pm in the RSL Hall. 

 

Once again we wish to thank the Beverley Shire, local businesses and community for organising the Australia Day 

Celebrations at the swimming pool this year. We realise that the fact the Lions club is unable to present this much 

attended occasion, upsets many people within our community, however the Beverley Lions Club is not in a position 

to carry out this service to our community this year. We apologise for this and wish to point out that if we were able to 

attract more members from our community, major events like this would be serviced by the Beverley Lions Club. 

 

Please take on board that if YOU don’t come forward and become a member of the Beverley Lions Club this year, it 

will become an unfortunate circumstance which will result in the closure of the Club. Over the years the Beverley  

Lions Club has achieved a great many wonderful and much needed projects for our community. 

 

As a member of our community we ask that you not only give serious thought, but take action to save the Beverley 

Lions Club, without keenly committed community members, the Club will no longer be able to provide the much 

needed projects required by the community. 

 

We need YOU. Please help us to help our community. 

 

Next meeting at the RSL Hall on Thursday, 13 February 2014 at 6.30pm  Please bring a plate for supper. 

 

THANK YOU 

G.Courtney 

President 

Phone: 0447 763 149 

Everlastings  
Stay on your Feet 

CHANGE OF  
STARTING DATE 

Due to a shortage of  available 
leaders we won't start exercise 
classes till the first Tuesday in 
MARCH. 

 Ph/fax Mick on 9646 1607 or a/hrs 0400 804 045 

 

                              Bridgestone Preferred Dealer 

 

 

 

  

City Prices 
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ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 
 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977 

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 
 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One stop shop for all your Septic Systems. 

Supply & Install 

Plumbing Licence PL 5829  Gas Fitting Licence GF 7422 

 
 

ALL ASPECTS OF EARTHMOVING 

House Pads  Site Cuts 
 

Block Clearing  Laser Levelling 
 

Service Trenches 

To Shire and engineer specifications. 

 

SAND SUPPLIES 

Metal        Gravel 

  

BULK HAULAGE 

Truck and Dog Trailer Backhoe 315 SE John Deere 
 

Side Shift Extender Hoe 
 

Bob Cat Loader 
 

Forklift Post Hole Borer 
 

General Freight ingage and over width loads 

credited. 

 

 

40 years experience in all aspects of Earthmoving. 

Phone: 

Ron  0429 088 689 or  

Lorraine 0488 087 316 

Beverley 
Historical 
Society 

 

The last meeting for 2013 occurred on 

9 December with 11 members present. 

Matters discussed included: 

 

 Arrangements for Easter 2014 

when the Dead Finish Museum 

will open as part of the whole of 

town theme, Beverley – Map Our 

Journey. Once again we hope to 

work with the Beverley Quilters to 

mount a display of memorabilia & 

quilts with a focus on “Journeys”. 

 Working with the WA Museum on 

a state-wide WWI Remembering 

Them Project. We aim to make 

this work a focus of our 2015  

Museum Displays. 

 Visitors are often confused by the 

fact that Beverley has two  

cemeteries. We hope to work with 

the Shire to resolve this problem. 

 Protecting the Beverley Times 

printing press from the weather and 

arranging suitable signage. 

 

Donations included: 

 WA Country Cricket XI  
memorabilia: a baggy black cap 

and a certificate of registration 

presented to Ernie Strange as  

official player no. 157 at a special 

event in 2007  

 Photo: Beverley Cricket Team 

1947 winners of Country Week 

 Morbinning Hall records:  

minute books, cash books,  

correspondence & mementos of the 

25th Anniversary Celebrations of 

the Hall in 1980. 
 

The day following the meeting we met 

to discuss points of interest for  

Beverley Tourist Trails currently  

being investigated by the Shire. 
 

At the end of the week we had a  

convivial wind-up Devonshire Tea at 

Avon Rose Tearooms.  
 

Re-opening: The Dead Finish  

Museum will reopen for the 2014  

season from early in March. In  

preparation members are requested to 

attend the Museum from 9am Wed 5 

to Fri 7 March for our annual autumn 

clean. 

 

Next meeting: 9 March 2014 at 2pm.  

New members welcome. For further 

information contact the secretary at 

bhsdeadfinish@gmail.com . 

mailto:bhsdeadfinish@gmail.com
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YORK  
CHIROPRACTIC 

 

MacLachlan Centre,  

Trews Road, York 
 

Clinic available every week 

by appointment only. 
 

Tel: 9641 1500 
 

Dr Alexandra 

[Sacha] Browne 
 

B.Sc [Chiro] B.Chiropractic 

Doctor of Chiropractic 

Northam Physiotherapy 
 

 

Northam 8am - 6pm  

Monday to Friday 
 

York    Cunderdin    Toodyay  

By Appointment 
  

Ph: 9622 5040  

Fax: 9622 2800 

 

                    Email:    northam.physio@westnet.com.au 

 

BROOKTON  

PLUMBING 
ABN: 37 675 595 336 

 

FOR ALL YOUR  

PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 

AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 

*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 

 

PHONE: 

SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 

 
PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Dozer and Excavator Work 

Including:  

Dam Sinking 

Dam Cleanout and Enlarging 

 

Excavator with Wood Shears,  

Tilt Bucket and  

Hydraulic Grab. 
 

Locally Based at West Kokeby 
 

Phone Ray 0428 936 621 or 

08 9646 4136 
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MARCH 2014 
BLARNEY  
EDITION 

          DON’T FORGET 
BLARNEY DEADLINE  

for the MARCH edition is 
Friday 21 February at 4pm 

For all your air conditioning needs  
contact:- 
 

Robert & Nathan Chamberlain 
 

Avon  Auto  Air 
 

Phone:   08 9647 2070 

Mobile:  0428 472070 
 

 

We are now accredited and  

registered to install and commission Split 
System Air conditioners. 

 Lyme Disease 
Ticks are out & about again with the weather warming. 

Please take all the precautions of covering up & using insect deterrent to avoid  

Natures Dirty Needle.  

You could be the next person to be infected with this nasty disease.  

Please.....if you are bitten & feel the flu like symptoms start, find a Lyme sympathetic doctor and 

arrange for a test.  

Test kits can be sourced from the Lyme Disease of Australia Association. 

<info@lymedisease.org.au>,  

The sooner you are diagnosed & suitable treatment is commenced,  

the better your chance of recovery. 

 
By supporting the Karl McManus Foundation you will be assisting us in achieve the following goals: 
1 Addressing the Australian government’s position is of the highest importance for the Karl McManus  

Foundation for Lyme Disease Research & Awareness. Presenting scientific evidence of Borreliosis in  
Australia will warrant government acknowledgment that it exists here. However, medical research takes time 
to publish, and the accumulation of evidence to present to the government will be a slow process. 

 
2 Many sufferers of Borreliosis in Australia do not have time to wait for the slow process of  

changing government policy – they require immediate medical attention. Hence the Foundation is inviting all 
medical doctors who have Borreliosis patients/or are interested in treating Borreliosis patients to contact the 
Foundation. 

 
3 The Foundation wishes to support doctors in obtaining further education and training in the  

diagnosis and treatment of this disease. The Foundation will be raising money to fund travel  
fellowships for doctors to undergo training by Borreliosis specialists in the USA and Europe. 

 
4 When Borreliosis is recognised by the government, education of all Australian doctors in the  

diagnosis and treatment of Borreliosis can begin. 
 
5 The aim of the Karl McManus Foundation for Lyme Disease, Research & Awareness is to fund and  

promote research into Borreliosis in Australia. The Foundation welcomes proposals from  
researchers that aim to increase the understanding of Borreliosis and to improve the health of  
individuals suffering with Lyme Disease and associated co-infections and complications. 

 

To find out more take a look at http://www.karlmcmanusfoundation.org.au where you will find  

a huge amount of information about the foundation , the disease and much, much, more  

Please call or ask Jeff & Wendy Murray.   We would be happy to share any information we have with you. 

COUNTRY LINE DANCING 
 
 

Every Thursday 
9.30am to 12.00pm 

Beverley Town Hall 
 

Enquires: Jan  

9646 4041 

http://www.karlmcmanusfoundation.org.au
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VOICE OF THE AVON 
101.3 FM  

LOCAL PROGRAMMING 
 
SUNDAY        
8:00 - 11.00    Sunday Morning  
        Coming Down – John    
11.00 – 12.00 Sunday Classics    
12.00 – 1.00   Soul and Inspiration – Susan   
1:00 - 5:00      Blues 
4.30 - 9:00      Metamorphosis – Bob     
 
MONDAY 
6.30 – 10.00  Monday Breakfast - Bob    
10.00 - 1.00   Mustang Sally – Susan     
4:00 - 7:00    Celtic Note – Joe     
7.00 – 10.00  Classical Sounds - Chris 
 
TUESDAY 
9.00 - 12.00    Around The World – Leila   
12.00 - 4.00    Countrywide – Wally     
6.00 – 10.00   Old Guys Rock – Terry    
 
WEDNESDAY 
10:00 – 2:00  A Little Bit of Everything – Joe  
4.00 – 7.00 Legends and Locals - Mark 
7:00 – 9:00   Back to the Future – Frank   
 
THURSDAY 
9:00 – 12:00   Mustang Sally – Susan    
12:00 – 3:00   Kaleidoscope – Chris   
6:00 - 9:00      True Rock n Roll - Milo 
  
FRIDAY 
6.30 – 10.00   Friday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00 - 1.00    Discography – Tess     
1.00 – 4.00  Kornucopia – Karen (Kazza)  
6:00 - 9:00     Friday Night Country  
 
SATURDAY 
5:00 – 10:00   Saturday Morning Variety   
       Show – Terry    
1:00 – 6:00     Saturday Mix – Graham    
6.00 - 10.00    Saturday Jazz 

 
Station Phone Number 9641 2422 

e-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com  
Facebook: Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM 

 
72.5 hours of local presenters each week. 

 
Effective from 01 January 2014 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 

 

 

 

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 
 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 
 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  

Bill McDonald on 9646 0746 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

 
The Wheatbelt  

Community Drug  
Service Team will  

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital  

fortnightly.  
 

For appointments please phone  
Jackie Darby on  

96211 055. 

 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
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CWA has been in recess 

since our Christmas  

meeting and lunch in  

December. I am sure that 

the hot weather has kept 

most of us a little less active than usual. 
 

As we regain enthusiasm to face the 

new year, we look forward to our  

February monthly meeting and AGM on 

T h u r s d a y  1 3  F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 4  

commencing at 10.00am in the CWA 

Centre. 
 

We will start the day with morning tea 

and follow this with the general  

meeting.  We will break for a “Bring 

and Share” lunch at noon and the  

Annual General Meeting will be held 

after lunch. 
 

We would like to invite any new comers 

to town – or any longer term residents 

to join us for all or any part of the day.  

New members would be made most  

welcome or just come along and spend 

the day with us for some social  

company. 
 

Once we know the interests of visitors 

and prospective new and old members, 

we can program events for the year so 

that CWA can continue to be a  

friendship group where ladies of all 

ages can gather and chat or come  

forward with some new ideas that we 

can put into action. 
 

Cheers for now – we look forward to 

seeing you on our February meeting 

day. 
 

Lorraine Sims 

Branch Secretary 

Phone 9646 1243 or  

email sims@agn.net.au 

 

 

C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 

 

WATER  

CARTING 
 

12,000 Litres 

 

Beverley & surrounding areas 

 

 

 
Contact 

Wally Wright 

on Ph: 9646 0578 

or 0429 439 346 
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DRINK WISELY 
 

HOME SAFELY 

 
COURTESY CAR AND 

 DRIVER 

AVAILABLE FROM 

5.00pm UNTIL 10.00pm 

(Except Tuesdays & Thursdays) 

 

This service is donations only. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please book through the  

 

Freemasons Tavern on 

9646 1094. 

 
Donations to be placed in the  

box at the hotel.   

Donations will be donated to  

charities.  

(e.g. Ambulance, Hospital etc) 

 

Female passengers using this service 

are to be accompanied by another 

adult for safety implications. 

 

GETTING BACK INTO WORK AFTER YOUR HOLIDAY 
Quiet often after a holiday or a break it is difficult to get back into work and work habits.  This affects us both physically and  
mentally, it is pretty normal!  Physically - we may be a bit out of condition due to the extra eating, drinking and relaxing rather than 
exercising.  This may restrict our capacity to do some of our physical jobs so make sure you ease yourself into physical tasks if 
that is what your job entails.  Plan out a daily routine which allows enough time for work, rest, exercise and play.  Mentally – we 
are creatures of habit so we must make sure we are alert to the fact that we are back in the workplace and become vigilant of the 
risks of the job.  This will take a little time, don’t rush it and prepare yourself. 
 

There is some thought provoking outcomes from recent research into truck crashes by the Truck Crash Research Centre based in 
South Australia.  One of the research outcomes is that the majority of truck accidents (more than 90%) happened on the outward 
bound journey of the truck trip! 
 

We need to ask ourselves why is this?  There are many reasons for this, but primarily it is a combination of being physically tired 
coming off the holiday break and/or mentally our headspace is not focused on the job at hand.  That is we are preoccupied with 
either the great holiday we have just had, the rostered break, relationship issues, family issues that may have been going on in 
our life.  Prioritising these issues and dealing with them is an important part of our life.  It does take a little time to adjust back to 
the workplace routine.  Occupational Health & Safety provides the legislative framework that gives the employees and employers 
safety guidelines to adhere to. 
 

It is part of our culture and attitude however (especially prevalent in males) to risk taking, winning and getting the job done.  These 
are the factors that we have to address, be aware of, and talk about so that as blokes we understand why we sometimes cut  
corners and how that may affect safety in the workplace.  Our health and safety is ultimately our  
individual responsibility.  Prepare yourself by being well rested and be alert when you’re getting back 
into it.   Enjoy your work in 2014 and get the work life balance right. 

Garden Supplies 

Avondell Earthmoving 
 

Sand   Gravel   Blue Metal 
 

Blue Metal Dust   Crushed rock mix for concrete 
 

Pig manure mixed with straw  
 

Sheep Manure           Chicken Manure 
 

All soils and manures can be mixed to your requirements. 
 

BYO trailer loads or our 10³m truck 
 

Phone           Phone 

0429 088 689        0488 087 316 
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BEVERLEY REDBACKS HOCKEY CLUB INC 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COACH – we are now accepting nominations for the 

position of COACH for the 2014 Ladies Hockey  
Season. Please forward your details or queries to 
Kathryn McLean wk.mclean@bigpond.com or PO Box 
242 Beverley WA 6304 by 28th February 2014. 

 
 

PLAYERS – we would like to invite all past and  

future players to register their names with the club. All 
experienced and inexperienced players are welcome. 
The Beverley Redbacks Hockey Club compete in the 
Avon Hockey Association, playing games in Beverley, 
York and Northam. The season runs from  
approximately the end of April until finals in  
September and games are played on Friday nights or  
Saturday afternoons. Training will begin in March. 
Please contact any of the committee for further details 
– Kathryn McLean, Chantelle Meade, Megan  
Vandenberg, Ali Lewis, Carly Veitch and Hollie Smith.  

Interested players, please register your name via 
email beverleyhockey@live.com.au or phone Kathryn 
on mobile 0427 464 050. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Servicing Beverley, Quairading 
and Brookton 

 

For all your Electrical & Solar needs 
Please call 

 

KARL SMITH 
 

0429 887 535 
 
PO Box 2 Beverley  WA  6304 
Fax  9641 6150 
Email  sales@beverleyelectrical.com.au 
 
EC  006578        ABN  86 966 138 620 
 

 

 

To the Community of Beverley, 
 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH 
 
The Filipino people of both Hydra Boom and the 
village of BRGY, Salong, Balasan from the island 
of Iloilo would like to sincerely thank the  
community of Beverley for the money raised in 
the aftermath of Typhoon Haiyan.  
 
A total amount of $1,689.70 was raised and the 
funds went directly to the village and island, 
which is the home of one of the Filipino  
employees from Hydra Boom.  
 
As both the village and school were completely 
destroyed by the typhoon, the money raised 
bought much needed food and school supplies 
for the families and the children.  
 
Below are some photos of the children receiving 
their school supplies. 
 
Again, thank you very much.  

mailto:wk.mclean@bigpond.com
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Phone for a Free Quote 

 

Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super 

sheds, House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 

WEIGHT WATCHERS FEDERATION INC.  
BEVERLEY BRANCH 

 
Well Christmas & New Year we have left behind and we all 
look forward to a bright 2014 with the main objective to 
have a substantial reduction in our weight. 
 
I begin our first news into the New Year with some very sad 
news for fellow Weight Watchers, back at the beginning of 
December we lost one of our longest serving members in  
Val Edwards.  Val has been  a member of Weight Watchers 
for more time than most of us can remember.  Although all 
her time wasn’t spent in Beverley when she came back to 
town she very quickly became a member again.  Val had 
been battling ill health since the loss of her husband Paul 
only 12 months before and had been in and out of hospital 
for some weeks.  Val has left a lasting impression on all of us 
within our small group and we miss her very much.  We  
extend our Sincere Sympathies to her family.  Also our  
Treasurer Ruth has not been feeling the best of late and we 
hope that she is on the road to recovery very soon. 
 
Our Christmas luncheon although tinged with sadness, was  
enjoyed by our group and we thank Linda and Beverley who  
travelled from Perth to join us on the day.  Each club 
member and our guests received most delightful gifts from 
our club. 
 
Being a very small group we don’t have a lot of fundraising,  
although we have two cake stalls throughout the year, one 
for Mother’s Day in May, then a Christmas Stall, as well as 
holding a Father’s Day Raffle.  Being a small town we are  
delighted with the support we receive at each of these  

fundraising ventures.  This year our main support has gone 
to our local St John Ambulance to help with the lighting of 
the airstrip and we have happily handed over a cheque to 
them for $1,000 – not bad for 8-10 ladies.  Our town is 
able to have the helicopter land but late at night when it is 
unavailable the Flying Doctor is unable to land for the lack 
of lighting.  Beverley St John Ambulance Sub Centre are 
now raising funds for the expensive project.   
 
As a small group we are always looking for new members 
who like ourselves suffer from a little excess weight and 
would like the support and encouragement to help them 
reduce wisely.  So if you know anyone in our area that 
would like to lose a little weight we would welcome them 
to join us. We have started the year off with penalising 
ourselves and our pockets and if we don’t take weight off 
it is going to cost us.  We are hoping that this will spur us 
on to reduce.  Until next time happy slimming. 

 

BEVERLEY NETBALL CLUB NEWS 

 

After many fundraising activities and waiting the 

COURTS ARE READY!!!! 

 

The Official opening of the new courts on Forrest 

Street will be on FRIDAY 28 MARCH 2014. 

 

There will be an exhibition match by the junior  

netball club on the day plus more.  

 



32 Beverley Blarney, Edition 352 – February 2014 www.beverleywa.com 

      beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au      Ph: 9646 3333 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Blimey. How warm has it been? There was never any mention of 45+ degree days when I was interviewed for WAPOL in a very 
cold, very wet, very rainy London 7 years ago. Nothing like starting off the Blue Line with a grade A Pommy moan is there ! 
 
So, what’s to report? There have been a few instances of petty but nonetheless mindless damage to a number of commercial 
properties in the town. This has raised a couple of points; 1. Parents, do you know where your kids are during the hours of 
darkness? And 2. There’s more CCTV than you may think in this town. Smile, because some of you have been caught on candid 
camera……. Whilst we’ve been on afternoons we’ve taken a number of children who we’ve found wandering around the town 
at 11.30pm and later back to their parents. Bearing in mind many of the instances of damage have occurred during the hours of 
darkness it should come as no surprise that the finger of blame ends up being pointed at those wandering around during the 
wee small hours. 
 
Another issue which makes gives me cause for concern is the fact there has been a number of fights in the town between  
teenagers. This in itself is worrying but the really concerning thing is a number of these fights have been filmed using mobile 
devices. During these fights there has been an element of ‘egging on’ those fighting. This is 2014, not the days of the Roman  
Coliseum. We are better than that in this town. Has anyone heard of the spate of one punch attacks which have left people at 
best brain damaged and at worst killed? By encouraging this behaviour and documenting it you become parties to the offence 
and that can result in only one thing, hello jail cell. We have come down very hard on those we found filming these incidents 
and have seized a number of mobile devices. In case you were thinking that once you’d uploaded the footage to the web and 
then deleted it from your device it was gone, think again, it hasn’t. We have enough geeks in geeky departments within WAPOL 
who can find anything, and I mean anything that you thought had been wiped from the memory. Thankfully it seems to have 
stopped now so please let’s not have it happening again. 
 
This next one is probably for those further out on the fringes and beyond the immediate hustle and bustle of the townsite. 
There have been a number of thefts of diesel, particularly from farm properties and those premises considered remote. As we 
all know, the price of diesel only ever seems to go up and with this in mind I’d ask everyone to be vigilant in assessing how  they 
store their diesel supplies. We’ll be casting our patrolling net even further and wider over the coming weeks and we’ll be  
paying regular visits to outlying properties as part of that patrol plan. We will be working with our neighbouring stations to  
pro-actively tackle any instances of rural crime. We all work hard in this district, why should someone get away with the bare 
faced cheek of stealing someone elses hard earned, paid for property? Please continue to report any suspicious activity,  
however trivial you may think it is, it all builds up a picture for us and allows us to allocate resources to the right areas at the 
right times. 
 
Last but not least (well for this bit anyway), building and vehicle security. I know it’s been hot but let’s help ourselves by not 
inviting the criminal elements the opportunity to take advantage of our traditional ‘relaxed’ attitude to security. We have had 
stealings from the back of utes and I still see vehicles parked up overnight with whole rear trays full to brimming with  
expensive kit openly on show. I was walking my crazy dogs the other day and parked outside the bank was a very nice car with 
all its windows down, satnav on the dashboard, iPhone in its cradle and a laptop on the back seat. I made mention to the 
owner that it might be a good idea not to have those items on such open display. I was met with indifference and that’s fine,  
whatever, but could you afford to lose that much valuable equipment to an opportunistic thief? I’m not getting all preachy but, 
well, I think you know what I’m saying……. 
 
Anyroadup (remember those Lancashire sayings, that’s one of them again) what’s really been happening? Yes, I’ve had an  
animal related incident again. It wasn’t quite on par with the devil sheep incident but it was nonetheless interesting. If you’d 
have been at the side of the police station a couple of Friday evenings ago you’d have seen me chasing an escaped goose up 
and down the road. I like my food (as you may have noticed, you don’t get a figure like mine by eating salad) and I’m  
particularly fond of goose. The thing is, I prefer it ready to eat or at least ready for the pot. I chased this bird up and down  
before it leapt to its escape and back into the garden whence it came. At least I got support and encouragement from Ian. 
Granted, the support and encouragement was disguised as laughing like a hyena and rolling about on floor crying but I reckon it 
was support and encouragement all the same. If it wasn’t he’ll pay for it, oh yes, he’ll pay…… 

THE BLUE LINE  

Beverley Police Station 

57 Hunt Road, Beverley WA 6304 

mailto:beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au
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THE BLUE LINE  

Beverley Police Station 

57 Hunt Road, Beverley WA 6304 

      beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au      Ph: 9646 3333 

 

Ok, my lords and masters on the radio are demanding my presence somewhere so I must stop typing. By the time you read 
this the Beverley Police EWATCH will be up and running again. I’m excited by it and I reckon it’s going to be a great tool for 
sharing information. It’s going to be like a live version of The Blarney, just without any animal stories. 
 
That’s it for now so take care everyone and let’s keep working together because let’s face it, if there’s a better place than  
Beverley in the Wheatbelt then I’ve not been to it. 
 
All the very best, 
The 2 Ians. 

 

York  
 

Dental 
 

Surgery 
 

 

Now located at the York Wellness Centre (Old Primary School) 6 Howick St York 

 
Opening Hours: Mon, Tues, Wed: 8.30am – 4.30pm    Thurs: 8.30am- 12noon 

Dental surgeon Dr John Fenn has provided comprehensive dental care in York for over eighteen years. 

With forty years of dental experience you can be assured of a professional high quality  

service as well as providing friendly and gentle patient care. 

Come in and see John, Sue and Julie. Experience our new rooms and the benefits of friendly, gentle  

and proficient dental care. 

 

To arrange an appointment please phone: 9641 2925 or email: yorkdental@westnet.com.au 

 

Follow us on: www.facebook.com/yorkdentalWA 

      beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au      Ph: 9646 3333 

mailto:beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au
mailto:yorkdental@westnet.com.au
http://www.facebook.com/yorkdentalWA
mailto:beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au
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BEVERLEY HOME 

CHURCH 
 

Beverley Home Church 

Meets on the 1st and 3rd  

Saturday of each month. 
 

We welcome all to share in  

Christ Centred Fellowship 

with Terry and Glenda. 
 

At 4.00 pm closing with a  

fellowship meal 
 

At 16 Barnsley Street,  

Beverley 

Enquiries — call 9646 0546 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Sunday 10:30am -  
Meeting for Worship 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 9646 0575. 

Please contact  

Rev Irene  

on 9646 0470 

 for details of venue  

as this may vary. 

 
The Church of  

United Spiritualism of Australia 
 
 

Schedule of Services for 2012 
Healing at 2.30 pm and the Service commences 3.00 pm 

 
Feb 12 
Mar 11 
Apr 8 

May 13 

Jun 10 
July 8 
Aug 19 
Sept 9 

Oct 14 
Nov 11 
Dec 9 

 

Please contact Rev Irene on 9646 0470 for details of venue as this may vary. 

The Church of 

United Spiritualism 

Of Australia 

Want to know more  

about the Bible? 
 

Visit www.biblewa.com  

for a free Bible course 

 

If you would like a copy  

of the Bible course sent to you  

or  more information  

please email  

michael.fergusson@biblewa.com 

 

 

 

DAY DATE CHURCH LOCATION 

TIME 

SERVICE am pm 

Sunday 2nd Feb St. Mark's Brookton 8:30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 2nd Feb St. Mary's Beverley 10:30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 9th Feb St. Mary's Beverley 8:30am   
Prayer, Praise, & 

Proclamation 

Sunday 9th Feb St. Mark's Brookton 8:30am   Morning Prayer 

Sunday 16th Feb St. Mark's Brookton 8:30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 16th Feb St. Mary's Beverley 10:30am   Holy Communion 

*Sunday 23rd Feb St. Mark’s Brookton 10.30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 2nd Mar St. Mark's Brookton 8:30am   Holy Communion 

Sunday 2nd Mar 
St John in the  

Wilderness, Dale 
10:30am   Holy Communion 

Anglican Parish Beverley/Brookton 
Times for services for: 

FEBRUARY 2014 

*Bishop Tom will be visiting for this service in Brookton which will be 
the only one in the Parish on this Sunday.  A ‘bring-and-share’ lunch 

will follow.  All welcome. 

The telephone number for the Parish is: 9646 1112  

Parish correspondence to: P.O. Box 292, Beverley 

All mail for St. Mary's Society please address to:  
P.O. Box 292, Beverley. 

http://www.biblewa.com
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BEVERLEY HOSPITAL AUXILIARY  

OP SHOP 
Donated, clean clothing is very much 

appreciated. No electrical appliances, 

underwear or bathers accepted. Donated 

items may be left at Avon Trading 

please. 
 

The Op Shop is open every Friday  

between 2:00pm and 4:00pm. 
 

 

 

OP SHOP ROSTER  

FEBRUARY 2014 

 
 

Feb 07 Val Moad, Sera Minchin, Erica 

Murray 

Feb 14 Jane Murray, Val Hagan, Sue 

Eramiha 

Feb 21 Maxine Watts, Anna Mally, 

Gracie Courtney 

Feb 28 Dorothy Barrett-Lennard, Dawn 

Edwards, Jeannette Johnson 
 

 

Val Moad - Hon. Secretary 

Feb 3 B Foster/ C Tee 
Feb 4 A. & K Boyle 
Feb 5 D. Strange / E Boyle 
Feb 6 B Wauchope / K Morgan (ND) 
Feb 7 B & J. Howell 
 
Feb 10 K Badger/ A Elston 
Feb 11 R McCallum / W Gilbert 
Feb 12 M. Alford / G Courtney 
Feb 13 G Roache / D Kilpatrick (ND) 
Feb 14 D & E White 
 
Feb 17 K & P  Smith 
Feb 18 D Ormerod / B Sims 
Feb 19 J Van Tiel / S Eramiha 
Feb 20 S & M Morton 
Feb 21 G Redding / C Tee 
 
Feb 24 B & J Howell 
Feb 25 A & K Boyle 
Feb 26 D Strange/ E Boyle 
Feb 27 B Wauchope / K Morgan (ND) 
Feb 28 J Johnson / M Smith 
 

 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

ROSTER FOR  

February 2014 

 

 

 

BEVERLEY CHILD HEALTH CLINIC 
 

Clinic is open Fridays for appointments, home visits  
and/or immunisations 9am to 4pm  

 
For appointments or enquiries please phone the  

hospital on 9646 3200 or 0427 901 321.  
 

LISA WAY — Child Health Nurse 

BEVERLEY DIABETES SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Meets at the O.T. Room, Beverley Hospital 

WHEN: 2.00pm til 4.00pm 
The support group will meet every second Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Sylvia Seddon on 9646 1072 
Type one and two diabetics of all ages are encouraged to attend  

as well as other members of the public interested or suffering from diabetes. 

Please park on the road or behind the St John Ambulance Centre. 

The Words of the Preacher 
 

“For God so loved the world, that he gave his only  

begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should  

not perish, but have everlasting life. 

 

For God sent not his Son into the world to condemn the world,  

but that the world through him might be saved.   

 

He that believeth on him is not condemned; but he that believeth  

not is condemned already, because he hath not believed in the name  

of the only begotten Son of God.  

 

And this is the condemnation, that light is come into the world,  

and men loved darkness rather than light, because their deeds  

were evil.  John 3:16-19 

 
The words of the Preacher – PO Box 181, Beverley, 6304 

WILLS AND ENDURING  
POWERS OF ATTORNEY 

A friendly service for York, Beverley and 
Quairading.   

John will come to your house or farm. 
 

JOHN MULLER LLB 

SOLICITOR 
 
 

0419 899 779 
Email: mullja@bigpond.com 



36 Beverley Blarney, Edition 352 – February 2014 www.beverleywa.com 

 
 
 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL! 
 
The year 2013 concluded with the Elders Triples played on Friday 27 December with 12 teams  
contesting the event.  The winners of the day were Chris Squires team from Quairading, with the team of Royce  
Edwards, Neil Murray and Warren Hunt from Beverley the runners-up.  Many Thanks to Noel Morton and Elders for 
their Sponsorship of this event. 
 
2014 saw the start of the Twilight Bowls where bowls start late afternoon with 2 rounds, a break for tea, then followed 
by the 3rd round. There has been an average of 12 players turning up for these enjoyable social evenings.       
  
TWILIGHT BOWLS RESULTS                    
Saturday 4 January the winners were Glenys Hastings, Neil Murray and Rodney Ware. 
Wednesday 8 January saw Neil Murray, Marg Peck and Lyn MacTaggart the winners. 
Wednesday 15 January the winners were Lesley Heal and Anne Behn. 
Saturday 18 January the winning team was Glenys Collins, Royce Edwards and Kim Moulton. 
 
ANNUAL MIXED TRIPLES EVENT RESULTS 
On Saturday 11 January, Russel & Glenys Hastings sponsored the Annual Mixed Triples Event, for which the Club 
and the 18 participating players are extremely grateful. This is a draw for partners and must have at least one lady in 
each team event.  The winning team were - Reg Behn, Jodie Bell and Kim Moulton.  The Runners-up were Geoff 
Rayner, Ron Napier and Marg Peck. In 3rd Place were Glenys Collins, Anne Behn and Brandon Tauri. 
 
UPCOMING EVENT 
The Mens - Boekeman Machinery Fours will be held at Beverley on Friday 14 February 2014.  Please put names on 
the sheet at the Club, or phone Royce Edwards on 0428 522 851.  Entries will close on the 11 February 2014. 



37 www.beverleywa.com Beverley Blarney, Edition 352 – February 2014 

 

BEVERLEY GOLF CLUB 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the 
Beverley Golf Club will be held at the Beverley Golf Club on 
Monday 17

th
 February 2014, commencing at 7.00pm. 

 
AGENDA 
 

1. Attendance & Apologies 

2. Adoption of previous Annual General Meeting minutes 

3. President’s Report 

4. Financial Report 

5. Election of Office Bearers 

6. Election of Patron 

7. Notice of Motion – Men’s Golf to rejoin the Avon Valley 

Golf Association 

8. General Business 

 
 
Stephen Gollan 
President  

BEVERLEY  

BOWLING CLUB 
 

INVITES ENTRIES TO 
 

BOEKEMAN  

MACHINERY 

OPEN MENS FOURS 

 

FRIDAY FEBRUARY 14th  

9.00AM START 
 

ENTRY FEE - $88.00 PER 

TEAM 
(INCLUDES MORNING/

AFTERNOON TEA & LUNCH) 
 

ENTRIES CLOSE MONDAY,  

10 FEBRUARY 2014 

 

 CLUB: ph/fax 9646 1340 

  

CAPTAIN: Royce ph 0428 522 851  

 

 SECRETARY: Sheridan  

ph 0427 975 211 

 BEVERLEY FOOTBALL CLUB 
2014 RESERVES COACHING POSITION VACANCY 

 
The Beverley Football Club is a participating member of the Avon Football Association 

and comprises of a League, A Reserves and Netball team.  Beverley is situated less than 

140km East of Perth. We pride ourselves on being a family-friendly Club and have  

always enjoyed a strong social following regardless of our on-field success.  

Our objective at the beginning of each season is to consistently field as competitive 

team as possible which will enable us to compete in the finals at the season's  

completion.  

 

The Beverley Football Club invites applications for the position of Reserves Coach for the 2014 Season. Working 

in cooperation with members of the Match Committee, you will be required to undertake the following tasks:  

 Player development and recruitment;  

 Coaching of 14 Home & Away games, plus Finals; and  

 Engage in Club Social Functions.  

 

Full access to the Club's Coaching resources, including a Coaching Accreditation Course will be offered. Please  

submit your written application by e-mail to beverleyfc@bigpond.com or by post to:   
 

The President 

Beverley Football Club  

PO Box 10  

BEVERLEY WA 6304 

Applications close 5:00pm, Friday 14 March 2014. 

 

If you require any additional information regarding this role please contact President Damien Murray on  

0428 416 032.  
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BEVERLEY 

TRANSPORT SERVICE 
Your local carrier for over 30 years. 

 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY, WOOL AND  

GENERAL TRANSPORT 
 

Agents for  

Optima Agriculture 

Supply and cart of Lime products 

 

Garry & Sarah Miller 

Ph: 9646 4066 or 0428 464 066 

miller@reachnet.com.au 

 

Max Hunter’s 
Firewood Supplies 

Ph: 96461 236 

  

The Jarrah Bush Wood 
is sold by the tonne. 

 Delivered in truck or 
 trailer loads. 

 

 
The first half of the tennis season has zipped by and now most of us are taking a short break before getting ready for the  
second half of the season. Please if you are new to town or would just like to see the local tennis club in action, drop by on a 
Sunday afternoon and introduce yourself.  Play commences at 2pm.  You can also visit our website 
www.beverleytennisclub.com or follow us on facebook - we are listed as Beverley Tennis Club.  

FIXTURES 

For more information call Ladies Captain: Charmaine Willing on 0427 444 407 
or Men's Captain: Bill Cleland on 0428 472 054.  A member subscription form is on the next page for your convenience. 

 

Beverley  Lawn  Tennis  Club 

Date Event Comment 

Sunday 2 February  Social Tennis from 2pm  

Saturday 8 February Pennants - Beverley vs Quairading  

Sunday 9 February Social tennis from 2pm  

Saturday 15 February Chris Boladeras Memorial Trophy  Names due 12th Feb. BBQ Dinner 

Sunday 16 February WFI Mixed Open Day. 9am start  Names due 19th Feb 

Saturday 22 February Pennants – Beverley Bye  

Saturday 23 February Social Tennis from 2pm  

Sunday 2 March Social Tennis from 2pm Long weekend Fish ‘n’ Chips  

Sunday 9 March Championship Singles and Doubles Names due 5th Mar. BYO lunch 

Sunday 16 March Social Tennis from 2pm  

Sunday 23 March  Championship Mixed Doubles  Names due 19th Mar. BBQ Dinner 

Sunday 30 March Social Tennis from 2pm  

Saturday 5 April  Closing Day. Championship Finals AGM @ 5pm . BBQ Dinner 

Saturday 12 April  Saturday Social Tennis from 2pm  

18th-21st Apr il 81st Annual Easter Tournament   Championship & Handicap events 

http://www.beverleytennisclub.com
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Your Beverley Nursery 

Native seedlings for revegetation, 
bush foods and plantations. 

 
 Our website is now fully  

operational - order on line! 
 Tree guards and fertiliser pills 
 Tree planting service available 
 

E-mail: sales@talbotnursery.com.au   
 

or phone/fax Lisa on  9646 1716. Dalene Davies 
0427 021 146 

Remote Area 
CONTRACTING SERVICES 

 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Polypipe Laying 

 

Agents for: 
Mono Pumps, Ebara Pumps and 

Pressure Systems 
 

Remote Area Contracting  
Services Pty Ltd 

PO Box 638, York WA 6302 
Tel: 9643 1047    Fax: 9643 1039 

 

Errol Squire 
0438 682 687  

Beverley Lawn Tennis Club Inc 
PO Box 110 Beverley WA 6304 

Telephone: (08) 96461813 
ABN 80 267 387 998 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TAX INVOICE 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership fees for 2013/2014 Season       

(As set at the Annual General Meeting April 2013)       

 
 

Additional fees – for information only 
Visitor Fee Senior $10.00   Visitor Fee Junior $5.00    Members court fee seniors - $3.00, and juniors $1.50 

Tournament fee $5.00  

Cheques to be made out to the Beverley Lawn Tennis Club or you may do an EFT directly to the Tennis Club 

ANZ account, please use your surname as the reference.  Please advise treasurer of your payment 

ak.shaw@bigpond.com or phone 0428481029. Remember if paying by EFT you MUST still return this form for 

purpose of member details (required for auditing). 

BSB: 016-540  ACCOUNT: 110201399   (ANZ Beverley) 

The Beverley Lawn Tennis Club is not registered for GST. 

No. Type of membership Cost Total 

  Senior Member $90.00   

  Junior 15-17 Years $30.00   

  Sub junior under 15 years $20.00   

  Social Member $30.00   

        

Members details 

 

Name (s) ……………………………………………….…….. 

Address …………………………………………………….... 

Phone …………………………………………….…….…… 

Email ………………………………………………….…….. 

mailto:sales@talbotnursery.com.au
mailto:ak.shaw@bigpond.com


40 Beverley Blarney, Edition 352 – February 2014 www.beverleywa.com 

 BEVERLEY CRICKET CLUB 
 

There has been no Senior cricket since our last round-up in the previous 
Blarney but our Junior players have been very busy. 
 

Beverley has been well represented in Regional Cricket with Thomas 
McLean and Lachie McLean being selected to play in the Rutherford Shield. 
Both Thomas and Lachie performed well in the games they played. 
 

Beau McLean and Daniel Gollan also represented the Wheatbelt in a 16’s 
Regional Carnival held in Bunbury during December in which both boys  

performed very well. This Carnival is played between the 5 Regions within the state. Beau was named Captain 
of the team, which came in second place, with the winners being the South West. 
 

The boys’ statistics for the carnival were: 

 
 

Junior Country Week was held from the 6 to 10 January. The Avon Team consisted of players from Beverley, 
Brookton, Quairading, Tammin, Kellerberrin and also some players from Pingelly, Wandering and Boddington.  
The boys played in D section and were runners-up last season and went one better this season to win D section.  
This was an outstanding result from the team. 
 

Beverley was represented by Beau McLean, Thomas McLean, Daniel Gollan, Luke Gollan and Liam Gollan.  
Khyle Ugle also played in B section for the Indigenous XI and performed well. 
 

Beau McLean 6 Innings 2 Not Outs 171 Runs 42.75 Average 

 Highest Score 54 2 catches   

 35.1 Overs 9 Wickets for 71 Runs Best Bowling 3/10  

     

Daniel Gollan 6 Innings 2 Not Outs 214 Runs 53.50 Average 

 Highest Score 97 not out 1 catch   

 34 Overs 11 Wickets for 67 Runs Best Bowling 3/16  

     

Beau McLean 3 Innings 0 Not Out 46 Runs 15.33 Average 

 Highest Score 33 1 catch   

 16 Overs 4 Wickets for 64 Runs Best Bowling 2/7  

     

Daniel Gollan 2 Innings 1 Not Out 8 Runs  0.00 Average 

 Highest Score 5 2 catches   

 27 Overs 5 Wickets for 94 Runs Best Bowling 3/15  

Luke Gollan 6 Innings 0 Not Out 51 Runs  8.50 Average 

 Highest Score 23 5 catches   

 27 Overs 5 Wickets for 94 Runs Best Bowling 3/15  

     

Thomas McLean 0 Innings 0 Not Out 0 Runs 0.00 Average 

 Highest Score 0 2 catches   

 19 Overs 2 Wickets for 101 Runs Best Bowling 1/10  

     

Khyle Ugle 6 Innings 0 Not Out 70 Runs  11.67 Average 

 Highest Score 26    

 18 Overs 3 Wickets for 88 Runs Best Bowling 1/13  
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 Both Beau McLean and Daniel Gollan had further commitments after Country Week as both boys were selected 
to represent their respective schools in matches against a touring side from Queensland. 
 
Daniel was also selected to represent WA Country in the Emerging Warriors under 16’s carnival which was held 
in Perth from 27 to 30 January, this event assists in selecting the WACA State 17’s squad. 
 
So in all it has been a very busy time for our Juniors over the holiday period in which all the boys performed very 
well.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Back Row: Daniel Gollan, Beau McLean, Luke Gollan   Front Row: Thomas McLean, Liam Gollan 

 
Senior Country Week was held from 19 – 24 January with Beverley being represented by a number of our  
players.   
 
UPCOMING FIXTURES 
 

Saturday 8
th

 February Beverley vs. Tammin Beverley 

Saturday 15
th

 February  Beverley vs. Kellerberrin Beverley 

Saturday 22
nd

 February  York vs. Beverley York 
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With the holidays drawing to a close it's time to hit the training track, and get your skills and 

fitness up to scratch before our season opener on Sunday 6 April.  We encourage all current, 

new and past players to pull on the boots and get involved!! 

 

The Beverley Football Club is pleased to announce the appointment of James (Jibba) Turner 

as League Coach for the 2014 season.  James was the Coach of our 2012 League premiership 

team and is excited about the prospects that the 2014 season holds for the Beverley Football 

Club.  He will again be ably assisted on the sidelines by his Father, Steve Turner. 

 

*****Pre-season training commenced on Wednesday 29 January, please contact League Coach James (Jibba) 

Turner on 0458 002 724 for all future details of the date, time and place.***** 

 

On a sad note, the Beverley Football Club would like to extend our deepest sympathy to the Haythornthwaite  

family on the passing of Gary on Wednesday 8 January 2014.  Gary was a loyal sponsor of the Beverley Football 

Club and we always enjoyed his company at Beverley Quairading games.  He will be sadly missed by many in the 

Avon Community. 

 

The Beverley Football Club would like to sincerely thank Michael, Cathy, Matthew and James Blechynden, of 

Blechy's Tyre and Battery, for their wonderful support and loyal sponsorship over the past 16 years.  We always 

enjoyed your company at Beverley Federals games and you will be missed by many in the Beverley Community.  

We wish Blechy well in his new chosen career, and remember if you have a tough day at the office, there's always 

a fish shop around the corner!! 

 

The Revue Night DVD’s are ready!!  $10 each or $15 if you would like it posted.  Please contact Ali Lewis on 

0417 947 955 to pay and order.  If you had already pre-paid, your DVD will find its way to you ASAP (or again 

contact Ali). 

 

The Beverley Football Club invites applications for the position of Reserves Coach for the 2014 season.  

Please submit your written application by e-mail to beverleyfc@bigpond.com or by post to: 

 

The President 

Beverley Football Club 

PO Box 10 

BEVERLEY WA 6304 
 

 Applications close 5:00pm, Friday 14th March 2014. 

 

Congratulations to: 

 

 James Barrett-Lennard & Amy Kaciuba, who announced their engagement on Saturday 28 December 2013; 

 Nathan Bruce, who celebrates his 25th birthday on Wednesday 19 February 2014; 

 Brendan Counsel, who celebrates his 30th birthday on Thursday 20 February 2014; and 

 Grant Kampen, who celebrates his 30th birthday on Friday 28 February 2014. 

 

A reminder to all players, members, sponsors and supporters that you can now view all the latest news and events 

from the Beverley Redbacks by checking out our Facebook page at: http://www.facebook.com/

beverley.footballclub?fref=ts 

 

To keep you informed and up to date on the all the latest news and events from the Beverley Football Club, simply 

register your email address with us at beverleyfc@bigpond.com and we’ll add you to our mailing list. 

 

See you at the footy!!! 

GYM MEMBERSHIP 
Footy season, Hockey season, Netball season are coming, shape up 

now 
Gym Memberships can be obtained from the Shire office or from 

www.beverley.wa.gov.au. Beverley Gym, The Old Courthouse, Vincent St. 

mailto:beverleyfc@bigpond.com
http://www.facebook.com/beverley.footballclub?fref=ts
http://www.facebook.com/beverley.footballclub?fref=ts
mailto:beverleyfc@bigpond.com
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BEVERLEY 

BLARNEY 
1100 copies each month 

 
 

ADVERTISING RATES 
 Size A: (~122 x 180mm) $80.00 GST inc 

 Size B: (~122 x 89mm) $40.00 GST inc 

 Size C: (~60 x 89mm) $24.00 GST inc 

 Size D: (5 lines) $  8.00 GST inc 

 Size E: (3 lines) $  5.00 GST inc 

    Size F: (122 x 135mm) $60.00 GST inc 

Club notes etc. are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  

Beverley Blarney is 4pm   

Friday 21 February 2014 
 

Shire of Beverley 

PO Box 20, Beverley, 6304 
 

Tel: 9646 1200 or Fax: 9646 1409 
Email: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au   

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

The information in this publication is of a 
general nature as a service to the  
ratepayer. The articles included herein 
are not intended to provide a complete 
discussion of each subject. While the 
information is believed to be correct, no 
responsibility is accepted for its  
accuracy. No liability is accepted for any 
statements of opinion or any error or 
omission. 

 Saturday  01 February RSL Markets 

Sunday 09 February Bush Fire Appeal at Freemason’s Tavern 

Tuesday  11 February iPad’s explained 10am / SMART phone training 2pm 

Saturday  15 February Queen & Freddie Mercury Tribute Concert 

Saturday  15 February Heavenly Hectares Workshop 

Saturday  15 February Mustang Owners Club WA ‘Show & Shine’ 

Wednesday  19 February Trails Master Plan Community Meeting 

Saturday 22 February BHPC Joining Day 

Sunday 02 March Teddy Bears Picnic at Beverley Swimming Pool 

Friday 07 March World Day of Prayer 

Saturday  08 March Opera on the Platform 

Sunday 09 March Tennis Championship - Singles & Doubles 

Saturday 15 March WA Tractor Pull - Round 3 

Sunday 16 March BHPC Rally 

Sunday 23 March Tennis Championship - Mixed Doubles 

Friday 28 March Official Opening of the Netball Courts 

Saturday  29 March Bowling Club celebrates 100 years 

Saturday 05 April Drama Production at Platform Theatre 

Thursday 17 - 21 April 46th Annual Easter Art Purchase Exhibition 

Friday 18 - 21 April 81st Beverley Easter Tennis Tournament 

Saturday 19 April Platform Easter Markets 

Saturday 03 May WA Tractor Pull - Round 4 

Sunday 01 June WA Tractor Pull - Round 5 

Sunday 01 June Calendar Girls at Town Hall 

Saturday 13 September WA Wyandotte Fanciers  22nd Annual Show 

EDITION DEADLINE DATE 

MARCH EDITION 2014 FRIDAY 21 FEBRUARY 2014 

APRIL EDITION 2014 MONDAY 24 MARCH 2014 

MAY EDITION 2014 TUESDAY 22 APRIL 2014 

JUNE EDITION 2014 FRIDAY 23 MAY 2014 

JULY EDITION 2014 MONDAY 23 JUNE 2014 

AUGUST EDITION 2014 WEDNESDAY 23 JULY 2014 

SEPTEMBER EDITION 2014 FRIDAY 22 AUGUST 2014 

OCTOBER EDITION 2014 MONDAY 22 SEPTEMBER 2014 

NOVEMBER EDITION 2014 THURSDAY 23 OCTOBER 2014 

DECEMBER EDITION 2014 MONDAY 24 NOVEMBER 2014 

JANUARY EDITION 2015 THURSDAY 18 DECEMBER 2014 
(earlier due to Christmas break & offices closed) 

The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 

 

 ELIZABETH (BETTY) MITTING 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

     1 
Samba @ CWA 

 
RSL Markets 

2 
Social Tennis 

3 
Weight  Watchers 

 
Bridge @ CWA 

 
BDHS Students 
back to school 

Be aware - 40km 
in all school zones 

4 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

5 
HACC 

 
RAOB 

 
Ambulance  

6 
Line Dancing 

 
Playgroup 

7 
Op Shop 

 
Karate 

8 
Samba @ CWA 

 
Cricket Beverley 

 
Pennant Tennis 

Beverley vs Quairading 

9 
Social Tennis 

 
Bush Fire  
Appeal @ 

Freemason’s 

10 
Weight Watchers 

 
Bridge @ CWA 

11 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 
iPad  & Smart 
Phone training 

 

12 
HACC 

13 
Line Dancing 

 
Playgroup 

 
CWA Meeting 

@ 10am 
 

Lion’s Club 
Meeting  

14 
VALENTINE’S 

DAY 
 

Op Shop 
 

Karate 
 

Boekeman’s 
Open Men’s 

Fours 
 

15 
Samba @ CWA 

 

QUEEN  
Tribute Concert 

 

Heavenly Hectares 
 

Pennant Tennis 
Beverley vs Cunderdin 

 

Cricket Beverley 
 

Mustang Owner  
Club WA, Beverley 

16 
Chris  

Boladeras 
Memorial  

Trophy 

17 
Weight Watchers 

 
Bridge @ CWA 

 
Golf Club AGM 

 
Ladies Darts 

AGM 

18 
HACC 

 

Men’s Shed 
 

Stay Active 
 

Quilting 
 

Writing W/shop 

19 
HACC 

 

Masonic Lodge 
7.30pm 

 

Ambulance  
 

Trails Master 
Plan Meeting 

 

Writing W/shop 

20 
Line Dancing 

 
Playgroup 

 
RSL Meeting 

@6.30pm 
 

6.30pm 

21 
Op Shop 

 
Karate 

 
BLARNEY  
DEADLINE 

22 
Samba @ CWA 

 
Beverley HPC  
Joining Day 

 
WFI Mixed Open 

Day 

23 
Social Tennis 

24 
Weight Watchers 

 
Bridge @ CWA 

25 
HACC 

 

Men’s Shed 
 

Stay Active 
 

Quilting 
 

COUNCIL  
MEETING 

 
Writing W/shop 

26 
HACC 

 
Writing W/shop 

27 
Line Dancing 

 
Playgroup 

28 
Op Shop 

 
Karate 

  

FEBRUARY 2014 
 

You are never too young 
or too old to love 

 

Happy  
Valentine’s Day 


